474 Bathurst Street
Suite 300
Toronto, Ontario M5T 286
Telephone: 416–964–1115
Facsimile: 416–964–5895
Email: contactus@cavalluzzo.com

Website: www.cavalluzzo.com

In Association with Patrice F. Band

BARRISTERS

Please refer to: Direct Line: Email: Assistant: Tel. No.? Assistant's Email:

File No.:

James K. A. Hayes (416) 964-5505 jhayes@cavalluzzo.com Sandy Nesbitt 416 964-1115 Ext. 2270 snesbitt@cavalluzzo.com 090259

February 4, 2010

VIA E-MAIL

Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board
P.O. Box 2319
2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: OEB File No. EB-2009-0096

Hydro One Networks Inc. 2010-2011 Electricity Distribution Rates Application

We are writing in response to Mr. Shepherd's February 3, 2010 letter requesting an extension of the deadline for the School Energy Coalition's submissions until Tuesday February 9, 2010. As a matter of procedural fairness, the Board should not grant one intervenor an extension without granting the same extension to all intervenors. An extension to one intervenor would provide that intervenor with the advantage of being able to review the submissions of other intervenors when preparing their own submissions.

Therefore, as a matter of procedural fairness, the Society of Energy Professionals requests that, if the Board determines that it is appropriate to grant the extension requested by Mr. Shepherd, the same extension should be granted to all intervenors.

Yours very truly,

CAVALLUZZO HAYES SHILTON McINTYRE & CORNISH LLP

James Hayes

JH/SII

CC:

Interested Parties (Email)

{C0010495.1}